
NORTHWESTERN  OFFERS  ANTI-
CHRISTIAN COURSE
This is the article that appeared in the May 2025 edition of Catalyst,

our monthly journal. The date that prints out reflects
the day that it was uploaded to our website. For a more accurate date of
when the article was first published, check out the news release, here.

The following is an excerpt from a letter that explains why
there is a problem at Northwestern.

March 27, 2025

Dean Adrian Randolph
Northwestern University
Weinberg College of Arts and Sciences
1918 Sheridan Road
Evanston, Illinois 60208

Dear Dean Randolph:

It has been brought to my attention that a faculty member in
the Department of Religious Studies at the Weinberg College of
Arts  and  Sciences,  Dr.  Lily  Stewart,  is  using  her  class,
“Introduction to Christianity,” to engage in a frontal assault
on the Catholic Church. How do I know this?

The  syllabus  says  the  class  “will  explore  histories  of
Christian  colonialism,  bigotry,  liberation,  and  dissent.”
Indeed, it says, Jesus “has been at the forefront of projects
of colonialism, violence, and subjugation, but also peace,
liberation, and revolution.”

Students are also put on notice. “Much of the material and
topics that we are working with in this class include racist,
ableist, Islamophobic, anti-semitic, transphobic, misogynist,
homophobic, self-harm, murder, and sexual assault.”
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In other words, brace yourself in class when I discuss the
historical contributions of the Catholic Church.

Imagine if a course on Islam were to portray the religion and
its adherents as an evil force. What would Northwestern do
when students and Muslim scholars complained?

It is to be expected that professors will develop an approach
to their discipline that differs from that of others in their
field. That is how it should be. But we are not talking about
legitimate avenues of discourse or research. We are talking
about a frontal assault on a world religion.

Those  who  engage  in  vitriolic  caricatures  of  demographic
groups, be they religious, ethnic, racial, or sexual, may find
expression  in  social  media,  but  they  have  no  business  in
academia.

If there are some who read this letter who are not convinced
that Professor Stewart has crossed the line, consider that
there  is  a  depiction  of  Jesus  in  the  syllabus,  with  the
following inscription:

Hey girl.
How about I turn that water into wine,

we put on some slow jams and just cuddle?

#Hot.Jesus

This is not scholarship. It is hate speech with a scholarly
veneer.

Sincerely,

William A. Donohue, Ph.D.
President

cc: Michael H. Schill, President
Peter M. Barris, Chair, Board of Trustees
Elizabeth Shakman Hurd, Chair, Department of Religious Studies



Lily Stewart, Professor Religious Studies
Barbara Gellman-Danley, President, Higher Education Commission


